
TOWN OF MANITOWOC RAPIDS 
MEETING MINUTES FROM MARCH 12, 2025 

 
The March 12, 2025 meeting of the Town of Manitowoc Rapids meeting was called to order by Chairman Stradal at 6:30 
p.m. at the Town Hall, 8624 CTH JJ, Manitowoc, WI. 
 
ROLL CALL 
The roll was called, and members present were: Josh Stradal-Chairperson, Tom Wetenkamp-Supervisor 1, John Jost-
Supervisor 2, Constable Jim Wiesner and Jeremy Stradal-Road Foreman. Jessica Backus-Clerk/Treasurer was excused. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
Chairperson Stradal presented the minutes from the February 12, 2025 meetings. Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to 
approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jost. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.    
  
Chairperson Stradal presented the March 12, 2025 agenda. Supervisor Jost moved to approve the agenda, seconded 
by Supervisor Wetenkamp. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.    
  
TREASURER’S REPORT  
Chairman Stradal presented the cash flow report. Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to approve the cash flow report, 
seconded by Supervisor Jost. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT  
Chairperson Stradal opened public comment at 6:32 p.m. 
 
Joe Stanzel, 8516 CTH JJ, reported on a phone call he received regarding the three-year contracts for the fire department. 
 
No one else present wished to speak, subsequently Chairperson Stradal closed public input at 6:32 p.m.  
 
REPORTS 
Constable – Constable Wiesner reported three calls during the past month. 
 
Highway – Road Foreman Stradal reported a salt order needed to be placed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Report from Glacierland RC&D regarding Phragmites Restoration Program 
Rescheduled to next month. 
 
Discussion and action on Amending Fire Department Contracts 
Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to amend all three fire department contracts to a three-year contract, seconded by 
Supervisor Jost. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously. 
 
Discussion and action on Golf Cart Ordinance 
Chairman Stradal reported the ordinance must be a separate ordinance from the ATV ordinance. If the board received 
more public interest, then discussion would continue, but as of now it will be tabled.  
  
OLD BUSINESS 
Update on Westbury Court 
Chairman Stradal had no further information from the city. 
 
Update on Forklift 
Supervisor Jost reported the forklift was purchased through Fairchild in Green Bay and has been delivered. 
 
Items for Next Month 
Glacierland RC&D 
 
 



Vouchers 
Chairman Stradal presented the March vouchers. Supervisor Jost moved to approve the vouchers as presented for the 
month of February, seconded by Supervisor Wetenkamp. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.  
 
NEXT MEETING DATES 
Monthly Meeting – April 9, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
There being no further discussion, Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to adjourn; seconded by Supervisor Jost, and the motion 
was adopted by acclamation. The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jessica Backus, Clerk/Treasurer 

 


